
Homedale Elementary School Memo   
 
To:  Homedale Board of Trustees, Superintendent Rob Sauer 
From:  Dr. Tate B. Castleton, Principal  

Date:  August 5, 2025 
Re:  Report to Board of Trustees 

 
HES FACILITY IMPROVEMENTS ALMOST COMPLETE: During the summer months, several facility 
improvements took place. Two student bathrooms, a staff bathroom, new carpet, and new exterior 
paint are all nearly complete with the first day of school quickly approaching! These new improvements 
look great and will make a big difference going forward!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SDE REPORT CARD FOR HES: Recently the Idaho State Department of Education published its annual 
report card. As a school, Homedale Elementary achieved more growth from fall to spring compared to 
the state average and was nearly on par with the state’s proficiency level as determined by the Idaho 
Reading Indicator (IRI). 
 

 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
August 11th  Opening Meeting for all staff/Teacher Work Day 
August 12th  New Staff Orientation 
August 11-14th  Staff In-Service/Work Days 
August 14th  District-Wide Open House 
August 18th  First Day of School 
September 1st  NO SCHOOL – LABOR DAY 
September 5th  Staff In-Service 
October 3rd   Student Support Day/Teacher In-Service 
October 9th  End of 1st Quarter 
October 22-23  Parent-Teacher Conferences 
November 7th  Staff In-Service  


